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MEETING SCHEDULE 

6:00 PM - Enterprise City Offices, 

375 South 200 East 

 

Planning Commission 

October 8  

November 12 

December 10 

 

City Council 

October 9, 2019 

October 23, 2019 

November 13 

December 11 

 

 

We are here to help! 

City of Enterprise 

435-878-2221 

contact@enterpriseutah.org 

 

Like us on Facebook. 

Community Park Grand Opening 

After 3 years and thousands of hours of hard 

work provided by hundreds of laborers and vol-

unteers, the Enterprise Community Park is finally 

finished.  What a great addition this park will be 

to our Community for so many to enjoy. 

There are literally too many people to thank, and 

many would be missed if they were named.  

However, one person that needs a big “thank 

you”, is Council Member Jared Holt.  He over-

saw the development of the park and saw it 

through to the finish.  He has spent countless 

hours not only working there himself, but arrang-

ing for work to be done by contractors and volun-

teers.   

The Community was able to attend a Luau for 

the ribbon cutting ceremony and volunteer ap-

preciation celebration on Saturday, September 

14.  Those in attendance were able to enjoy all 

that the park has to offer.  Many enjoyed the 

music of Kuha’o Case, a blind piano prodigy 

from Hawaii, who played on the piano that was 

donated to the Community Center.  Some en-

joyed watching pickle ball, while others cooled 

off on the splash pad.  With all the games, activi-

ties, and entertainment, there was something for 

everyone.  This was a fun night, and we can all 

be proud of this great accomplishment that so 

many took part in creating.   

Thank you to Calvin and Margaret Barlocker who 

graciously donated to the building of the Com-

munity Center.  They also provided the entertain-

ment, food, and decorations for the Luau cele-

bration.   

 Thank you Chief Schiefer 
Mayor Humphries, 

along with the City 

Council, Chief 

Brenden Moody,  

and volunteers of 

the Enterprise Fire 

and EMS present-

ed Pine Valley Fire 

Chief Gerald 

Schiefer an award 

of thanks for his 20 

plus  years of ser-

vice.   

Chief Schiefer was 

dedicated to the 

area and he 

served  as the old-

est Fire Chief and 

EMT in the State 

of Utah.  He start-

ed the first EMS 

program in Pine 

Valley operating 

under Enterprise’s 

license.  They now 

have 8 first re-

sponders on the 

advanced level.  

These responders 

are critical in sav-

ing lives.  Chief 

Schiefer has 

helped us with do-

nations for ambu-

lance repairs and 

other things.   He 

was a great friend 

and leader who 

offered support, 

training, and ad-

vice.   

Fall Clean Up 

There will  be an extra roll 
off dumpster placed at the 
dumpsite October 4th -
11th.  Take advantage of a 
place to take your  trash 
and get some of those fall 
cleaning projects checked 
off your list!  Remember 
tree limbs, leaves, weeds, 
and garden waste should 
be put in the burn area.   

Burn Permits 

Burn permits are available 
through November 15th. 
You can get a burn permit 
by completing the State 
Burn Permit Application at  

https://air.utah.gov/
OpenBurning/form/
index.php You can also 

check to see if it is a burn 
day after you select the 
City.  You will find a link to 
this web-site under the 
information tab on the 
City’s web page at Enter-
priseutah.org 

https://air.utah.gov/OpenBurning/form/index.php
https://air.utah.gov/OpenBurning/form/index.php
https://air.utah.gov/OpenBurning/form/index.php
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Leash Law Reminder 

The City is seeing an increase in  

complaints about loose dogs around 

town.  There have been a number of 

complaints of dogs running after 

people while they are walking their 

dogs on leashes.  You can get a tick-

et from the Sherriff’s Office if the per-

son your dog goes after chooses to 

call and file a report.  These types of 

tickets can end up as being a Class 

B Misdemeanor and go on your rec-

ord.  We have also had many com-

plaints of barking dogs day and 

night.  This is very frustrating to 

those people who have to listen to 

the barking while trying to sleep.  

Please be aware of your dogs and 

do what you can to stop the barking.     

The City’s animal control officer is 

more than happy to assist when he 

is needed.    Please contact the City 

Offices at (435) 878-2221 during 

business hours.  If you have a situa-

tion that can’t wait until the next busi-

ness day, you can call Chris at (435) 

231-1700.  Please be respectful of 

others and be responsible for your 

pets.   

The Mayor and City Council would like to thank those 

committees that planned the Independence Day Cele-

bration  and  the Corn Festival.  There are many mem-

bers of the Community that help these committees be-

hind the scenes. We appreciate all the time and work 

involved in planning these events so that the rest of us 

can enjoy these special days making memories.   

Thank You 

The Enterprise City Municipal 

General Election will be held 

November 5, 2019.  On elec-

tion day, polls will open at 7:00 

A.M. and remain open until 

8:00 P.M.  Voting will take 

place at 375 South 200 East, 

Enterprise, Utah.  Voter Identi-

fication will be required before 

being allowed to vote.  For 

more information regarding the 

upcoming election and ac-

ceptable forms of identification, 

visit vote.utah.gov/ . If you are 

unable to find answers to your 

questions, feel free to contact 

Wendy at (435) 878-2221.   

 

  Elections 

The City has contracted with BA Robinson Tree 

Service to trim the trees that have grown into the 

above ground power lines.  They could get start-

ed with this project as 

soon as the first week of 

October.  They will need 

access to your yards to be 

able to accomplish most of 

the tree trimming.  Don’t 

be too nervous when you see workers showing 

up with hard  hats, saws, and wood chippers.  

Also, with the new maintenance contract signed 

with Dixie Power, their employees will be in and 

out of yards while mapping and creating GPS co-

ordinates of the City’s power lines.  You will see 

them out and about in the near future as well.  If 

you have any questions, please contact the City 

Offices at (435) 878-2221.   

Tree Trimming 

https://vote.utah.gov/
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Mayor Humphries would like to thank our Volunteer Fire 

and EMS Departments.  He has been thoroughly im-

pressed by the way they work together as a team to be 

sure things get done.  These volunteers sacrifice hours of 

personal time to cover shifts in order to serve our Commu-

nity and help when needed.   Not only do they help in sav-

ing lives, but they also do many other things for the Com-

munity.  The department has been asked to cook for 

many functions such as the Independence Day Celebra-

tion and the Park Grand Opening.  They spend much of 

the 4th of July preparing for and presenting the Fireworks 

show.  They also hold water activities for the kids through-

out the summer.  When the department is asked to help it 

causes changes to the shift coverage.   The members 

work together to be sure there is always enough people to 

cover shifts.  They are always willing to help when asked 

and do it with a smile on their faces.  The Mayor was es-

pecially impressed by the way the department rallied to-

gether to handle the incident that occurred at the Enter-

prise rodeo.  The incident happened after the standby 

ambulance had already left for the evening.  There were 

department members in the audience who stepped in to 

help until ambulance and air support arrived.   

The Mayor would also like to thank City Staff for all of the 

help that they have provided to the building of the City 

Park.  The park project added more work to their already 

loaded daily responsibilities.  There were many times that 

they would have to work extra hours to get both their daily 

responsibilities and these extra projects done.  They al-

ways worked together to be sure each others responsibili-

ties were taken care of.  We have a great staff here in the 

City of Enterprise.   

This is a great place to live.  A place where people really 

care about each other and want to help.  People are al-

ways working together to make things better for everyone.   

From the Mayor 

It has been a few months now 

since the large roll off dumpster 

was placed at the dump site.  It 

seems that the dump site contin-

ues to be a mess.  The large 

dumpsters purpose is to hold the 

bigger items that do not fit into 

the smaller dumpsters.  When 

these bigger items are put in the 

small dumpsters they are not able 

to hold as much trash.   

In an effort to control the safety 

and appearance of the dump site, 

we are asking that large and 

bulky items such as couches, fur-

niture, mattresses, appliances, etc. 

be placed in the large roll off 

dumpster.  If you have items such 

as these and would prefer to have 

them picked up, please notify Re-

public Services.  They can be 

reached at (435) 628-2821 or 

(800) 438-5927.  After calling, 

these items  should be placed 

curbside.  If you have any ques-

tions or concerns please contact 

the City Offices at (435) 878-

2221.   

We are again asking residents to 

please follow the posted dump site 

rules.  Here is a reminder to fa-

miliarize yourself again.  No oil, 

batteries, paint, or tires.  Also, 

absolutely no commercial materi-

als.  Do not dump hot ashes or 

dead animals.   Large objects 

should not protrude and all gar-

bage should be contained.  Limbs 

must be cut and bundled.  If you 

have limbs, consider using the 

burn area which is for natural, 

unprocessed wood, branches, 

trees and limbs, weeds, and gar-

den waste.  These materials 

should be placed on the existing 

pile.  Processed lumber including; 

all construction waste, cardboard, 

paper, tires, plastics, and other 

garbage are not allowed in the 

burn area.  With the burn area 

being unlocked this summer we 

have noticed many items being 

placed there that shouldn’t be.  It 

is a privilege to have this service 

and if it is abused, the service will 

no longer be available. Please do 

your part by placing your trash in 

the appropriate place. 

 

Dump Site Reminders 
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